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NETWORK NEWS:
PILN Soundbites: PILN Soundbites is a monthly issue of network and other news from around the region, focusing on invasive species management and biodiversity conservation. All issues of PILN Soundbites are available on the PILN Webpage at the SPREP website: www.sprep.org/piln. We are still updating and redesigning the PILN Webpage to accommodate new information and materials. We expect to have this completed within the next few months as it will be an important task of the Full-Time PILN Coordinator. Please feel free to share this Soundbite with your fellow colleagues and networks that may also find this information of interest. Also please e-mail your thoughts, comments and suggestions to: markb@sprep.org or piln@sprep.org PIILN is a participatory driven network and everyone’s comments are welcomed.
PILN Network Meeting: Funding is still being sought to support our next Network meeting now targeted for next year. We are currently looking at venue options and costs to hold this important meeting and as it is not likely we will be able to fund the same number of participants as in the past we encourage all countries, teams and organizations to allocate appropriate funding for their participation in the meeting.

As always we would wish to make the best of this opportunity and therefore would like to ask everyone for any comments and suggestions on location, venue, content, field trips, etc. We are currently investigating the possibility of Samoa hosting the meeting and we will keep you posted as to the outcome. Should no other countries or teams be able to host such a meeting then we will continue to develop plans for Samoa and/or an alternate centralized location in the region in order to reduce costs. Please remember that PILN is a participant-driven network and therefore your input is invaluable.
COUNTRY ACTIVITIES/ACTION PLANS: My sincere apologies but no countries and/or teams have submitted any news which probably means that I failed to catch up with you in time, or you haven’t had time to put some words together. So please give us some news for the next issue due out NOVEMBER 30, 2009. Several of you have suggested that this is the most interesting and valuable part of the Soundbites so let’s all work hard to make it better for everyone.
MEETING/CONFERENCE ANNOUNCEMENTS/NEWS:
Dear Colleagues, Below are upcoming conferences/workshops that may be of interest to you. For more information please follow the links provided. 
· Brisbane Convention and Exhibition Centre 28 February-3 March, 2010 (SEE): http://www.globalbiosecurity2010.com/
· International Invasive Ant Management Workshop 27–29 April, 2010 (SEE): http://www.terc.csiro.au/iiamw/location.asp 

Regards,

Natasha Doherty

Programme Support Officer

PII (Pacific Invasives Initiative)

School Of Biological Sciences 

The University of Auckland - Tamaki Campus 

Private Bag 92019

Auckland 1142

New Zealand

Ph: 64 9 3737599 ext.86817

Fax: 64 9 3737042

Website: http://issg.org/cii/pii/

The Faculty of Life Sciences, University of Copenhagen, is hosting the *6th European Conference on Biological Invasions NEOBIOTA*. The title of the conference is *Biological Invasions in a Changing World - from Science to Management*. The organizing committee is pleased to invite all those who are interested in invasive plants and animals, to register and submit abstracts for oral and/or poster presentations at the conference homepage http://cis.danbif.dk/neobiota2010. Here you will also find more detailed information about the conference venue, topics, accommodation, etc. The conference will take place on 14-17 September 2010 in Copenhagen, Denmark, starting with an invited evening keynote lecture presented by Richard J. Hobbs from the Murdoch University in Western Australia. Everyone interested in Biological Invasions is invited to participate and share ideas, new results and opinions. All professions (ecologists, conservation agencies, stake-holders), all organisms (plants, animals, pathogens, fungi) and ecosystems (marine, freshwater, terrestrial) will be considered.

The registration is now opened. We encourage early registration, since the conference will be limited to 300 participants. Please, note also that *the deadline for registration and submission of abstracts is 15 March 2010*. For sharing the information with your colleagues interested in biological invasions, you may want to download a *flyer* from the conference homepage (see http://cis.danbif.dk/neobiota2010/info/conference-flyer).
Aquatic Invasive Species Vector Management: A Prevention Solution
Date: December 2, 2009
Location: Baltimore, Maryland
For registration and full details visit: http://www.mdsg.umd.edu/vectorworkshop/ This one-day event will bring regional attention to aquatic invasive species introduction pathways. The Mid-Atlantic region has an important and timely opportunity to move beyond managing individual species and toward a more holistic approach – managing the pathways or vectors for invasions. The workshop will focus on preventing the introduction of non-native aquatic species through vector management. The workshop outcome will provide recommendations on strategies states, local governments, NGOs, legislatures, the Chesapeake Bay Program, the Mid-Atlantic Panel, and other groups and individuals can pursue to manage vectors and prevent unwanted introductions of non-native species. Please come to this workshop ready to participate and contribute to developing recommendations for advancing invasive species vector research and management.

International invasive ant management workshop: Announcing a three day workshop on the management of invasive ants to be held in Darwin, Australia on 27-29 April 2010. This focused workshop aims to facilitate networking among people involved in invasive ant management, as well as to improve the incorporation of research and ant biology into management. The workshop will be hosted by CSIRO, with accommodation at the Mirambeena resort within Darwin city. This workshop will be limited to 60 people due to restricted facility size. As such, priority will be given to people who are actively involved in decision making and ground work of invasive ant management, especially eradication programs. Participants will be expected to provide a brief (max. 5 minute) presentation of themselves and their work, and are also encouraged to propose a longer talk (15-20 minutes) of any aspect of invasive ant management that they deem of relevance to the workshop. Details of this workshop are yet to be finalized, and more information will be provided as soon as possible. For planning purposes, the cost of the workshop will be under AU$1500 per person, which includes accommodation.

The Island Invasives Conference to be held in Auckland, New Zealand, in February 2010 is now open for registrations. Go to http://www.cbb.org.nz/conferences.asp to read the updated information and proceed to the payments page. If you are considering presentation of a paper, remember the deadline for abstracts is 31 August. Details about abstracts and papers are in the web page and files attached to that.

Dick Veitch

Conference Manager.

FIRST ANNOUNCEMENT AND CALL FOR EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST Combined workshops:

8th International Workshop on Biological Control and Management of Chromolaena odorata and Other Eupatorieae Workshop on Management of Parthenium hysterophorus Nairobi, Kenya, October 2010
Dr Costas Zachariades

ARC-PPRI, Private Bag X6006, Hilton, 3245 South Africa

Tel 033-3559418, cell 0833152100, fax 033-3559423

Alternative e-mail costaszach@yahoo.co.uk 
NEWS FROM PARTNERS/OTHERS:
GEF-PAS Pacific Invasive Species Project Consultancy: The Secretariat of the Pacific Regional Environment Programme (SPREP) invites tenders for a consultancy to prepare the Project Document for the GEF-funded Pacific Alliance for Sustainability Invasive Species project, for which GEF has appointed UNEP as Implementing Agency and SPREP as Executing Agency. Prospective tenderers must request a package of information including the full announcement and project description from Theresa Fruean-Afa (theresaf@sprep.org). 
Dear Conservation Partner,

As you may have heard, PCS’s Executive Director, Tiare Holm, resigned from her position in September 2009. In addition to this transition, PCS is going through a period of financial stress, due in large part to reduced and delayed donations from our local and global partners.
This, although challenging, is making us a stronger organization. As a result of Tiare’s departure, the Board is now even more involved in the organization. This means that PCS now has the oversight of not just one individual, but rather many dedicated, enthusiastic, and involved individuals, all of whom have the preservation of Palau’s natural resources as a core value.  The support that PCS has received through this period of transition and financial restraint has been tremendously welcome. New donors have pledged their support to the organization, reminding everyone that PCS is still a respected, viable organization worthy of investment. New donations and messages of support have been particularly appreciated, and we thank you for them.

Tiare was a dynamic leader who introduced the organization to new conservation techniques. She helped create many of our strong partnerships and brought on staff skilled in a myriad of arenas. Although we will miss her enthusiasm and guidance in the office, the foundation that she helped build at PCS is still here.  PCS staff have always been on the ground implementing conservation projects, and will continue to do so. Tiare worked as part of a team that was dedicated to Palau’s natural heritage and biodiversity. The cohesiveness and skills of that team are still in place.  Her departure has brought PCS staff even closer. PCS staff are led by a strong team of Senior Managers, who are ensuring that all of PCS’s commitments and obligations are met. During this period of transition, please feel free to contact any of the Senior Staff: Anu Gupta – Conservation and Protected Areas; Liz Matthews – Science Advising; Umai Basilius – Policy and Planning; and Ming Kloulechad – Finance. To enable PCS to promptly respond to you, please redirect any and all communications to the PCS email address: pcs@palaunet.com. 
We are confident that PCS will emerge from this transition a more efficient and effective organization. As always, we continue to value and appreciate the support of our conservation partners, and we will continue to look to you for assistance, encouragement, and support. Thank you for your patience and understanding. With best regards, The Palau Conservation Society Board of Directors and Staff
The Draft Lord Howe Island Rodent Eradication Plan (‘the Plan’) is on public exhibition from today Friday 30th October 2009 for 28 days. The plan can be downloaded from the NSW Department of Environment, Climate Change and Waters’ website at: http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/pestsweeds/IntroducedRats.htm The Plan provides an overview of the proposed eradication programme of house mouse (Mus musculus) and ship rat (Rattus rattus) from the Lord Howe Island (LHI) Group of islands. The operation aims to eradicate all ship rats and house mice while minimizing any adverse impacts on the environment, non-target species, humans, livestock and pets. The LHI Group, situated 760 km north-east of Sydney, was inscribed as a World Heritage Area in 1982, and has global environmental significance. Populations of house mouse and ship rat were accidentally introduced to LHI. They probably arrived around 1860 and 1918 respectively. Both species have had, and continue to have, significant adverse impacts on the biodiversity of the island. Ship rats are implicated in the extinction of at least five endemic birds, 13 invertebrates and two plant species. Despite the best control efforts of the community and the LHI Board over almost 90 years, these exotic rodents remain an ongoing threat to at least 13 other bird species, 2 reptiles, 51 plant species, 12 vegetation communities and numerous threatened invertebrates. LHI will be the largest, permanently populated island on which the eradication of exotic rodents has been attempted. The evidence shows that the best long-term solution is to eradicate both rats and mice from the LHI Group in a single eradication operation. However, given the island’s permanent human population, its’ highly developed tourism industry and its endemic and threatened species, considerable planning needs to be carried out before this can occur. Many methods were carefully investigated in order to identify the method most suited to the LHI Group, including a number of different toxins and different means of delivering them, as well as undeveloped and unproven viral methods. Tried and tested methods developed and refined during more than 300 successful eradication programmes on islands around the world will be used to distribute poison baits to all parts of the island group, except Balls Pyramid and its associated islets, by aerial and hand broadcasting. Concerns about the method of delivery, interaction with soil and water, impact on the marine environment, impact on non-target species and efficacy are addressed. A detailed risk assessment is presented which determines the risks to the environment (including wildlife, freshwater and marine habitats), humans, livestock and pets. Measures to ameliorate any adverse impacts are also detailed. These include the establishment of captive populations of a number of species including the LH woodhen and LH pied currawong. A detailed research and monitoring programme is also presented which details work to be undertaken before, during and after the eradication operation. We hope you will view the Plan, which guides what is arguably one of the most significant management actions that can be undertaken for biodiversity and threatened species conservation in Australia. Please circulate this to others with an interest in conservation and ecological restoration. Should you require any further information please don’t hesitate to contact me at the contact details below:

http://www.environment.nsw.gov.au/pestsweeds/IntroducedRats.htm 
Hank Bower Manager Environment/World Heritage Lord Howe Island Board PO Box 5 Lord Howe Island NSW 2898 ph: 02 6563 2066 fax: 02 6563 2127 email: hank.bower@lhib.nsw.gov.au 
FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES:
Dear All, I’ve been just been made aware of a great opportunity for young Pacific conservationists. The Conservation Leadership Programme (CLP) will have been running for 25 years in 2010 but up to now only 9 awards have been given in the Pacific islands region. The CLP is now soliciting applications for 2010 Conservation Awards. The application deadline is 6th November 2009 for ALL applications and awards will be announced in March 2010.

The CLP is a partnership of four international conservation organizations (BirdLife International, Conservation International, Fauna & Flora International and the Wildlife Conservation Society) and BP working to develop the capacity of future biodiversity conservation leaders by providing a range of awards, training, advice and sustained support via an active international network of practitioners. The CLP has been helping young conservationists to achieve their goals and move into positions of influence within the conservation sector. Successful applicants will: 
1. Develop the knowledge, skills and abilities of team members

2. Implement high-priority conservation projects combining research and action

3. Contribute to the long-term success of local conservation efforts
Team awards range from US$12,500 to US$50,000. For more information on the programme and how to apply, visit: http://www.conservationleadershipprogramme.org/Default.asp
Help with proposals: Applicants are strongly encouraged to contact CLP staff (clp@birdlife.org) well before the application deadline (i.e. 6th November 2009) for advice or input on your proposal. Staff members can help teams determine if their project fits within the specified criteria, offer advice on methods and project activities and put teams in touch with local partner offices or other experts who can offer advice. Please circulate through your networks.

Natasha Doherty

Programme Support Officer

PII (Pacific Invasives Initiative)

School Of Biological Sciences 

The University of Auckland - Tamaki Campus 

Private Bag 92019

Auckland 1142

New Zealand

Ph: 64 9 3737599 ext.86817

Fax: 64 9 3737042

Website: http://issg.org/cii/pii/

This applies to US flag islands only but there is a small grant opportunity through the national MPA Center. The fund is to support MPAs that are in already part of the National System of MPAs or are trying to become eligible to be part of the National System. A 2-page pre-proposals are due on 11/6. Details attached or found at: http://mpa.gov/mpa_fund.html 
The Alexander von Humboldt Foundation is granting up to twenty International Climate Protection Fellowships annually funded under the Federal Environment Ministry's (BMU) International Climate Protection Initiative. The fellowships target prospective leaders from non-European threshold and developing countries who are engaged in the field of climate protection and resource conservation in academia, business and administration in their countries. The fellowship will enable the recipients to conduct a research-related project of their own choice with hosts in Germany whom they are free to choose themselves. The Alexander von Humboldt Foundation is running the programme, which is currently scheduled to last until 2012/2013, in cooperation with the Federation of German Industries (BDI), the Centre for International Postgraduate Studies in Environmental Management (CIPSEM) at TU Dresden, the German Academic Exchange Service (DAAD), the Deutsche Bundesstiftung Umwelt (DBU), the Deutsche Gesellschaft für Technische Zusammenarbeit (GTZ) and the Renewables Academy AG (RENAC). In addition to applicants who have been trained in the natural and engineering sciences, candidates who have been engaged in legal, economic and societal issues relating to climate change are encouraged to apply for this programme. For more information: http://www.humboldt-foundation.de/web/ICF.html closing date (date of receipt at Humboldt Foundation): 15th January 2010. 
The Ramsar Secretariat welcomes applications for the position of Intern/Assistant Advisor for the Asia-Oceania region, a 12-month posting (possibly extendable up to 18 months) in the Ramsar Secretariat in Switzerland to begin in mid-February 2010 (the expected start date of 11 January 2010 mentioned in the online announcement is incorrect). IUCN, the International Union for Conservation of Nature, provides administrative services for the Ramsar Convention, and more information and online application for this post is available on the IUCN website at: http://hrms.iucn.org/iresy/index.cfm?event=vac.show&vacId=126 

The NOAA International Coral Grant Program announces Fiscal Year 2010 Grant Opportunity:
PROGRAM PRIORITIES: This Program solicits proposals under three funding categories: 1) Support Planning for Effective Marine Protected Area Management; 2) Encourage the Development of National Networks of Marine Protected Areas in the Wider Caribbean, Bermuda, Brazil, Southeast Asia, and the South Pacific; and 3) Promote Regional Socio-Economic Training and Monitoring in Coral Reef Management in the Wider Caribbean, Brazil, Bermuda, the Western Indian Ocean, the Red Sea, the South Pacific, South Asia, and Southeast Asia. Each funding category has specific applicant and project eligibility criteria.

DUE DATE FOR APPLICATIONS: Pre-applications must be submitted by 5 p.m., U.S. Eastern Time, November 9, 2009, preferably by email to coral.grants@noaa.gov. Final applications, by invitation only, must be received by 5 p.m., U.S. Eastern Time, on February 17, 2010 through www.grants.gov.

ELIGIBILITY: Eligible applicants include institutions of higher education, U.S. and international non-profit organizations, and commercial organizations. U.S. federal agencies and individuals are not eligible. For specific country eligibility per category please refer to individual category descriptions in Section V of the Federal Funding Opportunity (FFO). Eligible countries are defined in Section III.A. of the FFO. The proposed work must be conducted at a non-U.S. site.

TYPICAL AWARDS: Up to approximately $1,000,000 may be available in FY 2010 to support grants under this program. Approximately $75,000-$100,000 may be allocated to each of the three project categories listed below, with the following award ranges: 
1. Planning for Effective Marine Protected Area Management: Single sites: up to $50,000; Multiple sites: up to $80,000;

2. MPA National Networks: $40,000-$50,000;
3. Regional Socio-Economic Monitoring projects: $20,000 - $40,000.
Funding will be subject to the availability of Federal appropriations.

COST SHARING OR MATCH REQUIREMENTS: Coral conservation projects funded under this program require a 1:1 match. Matching funds must be from non-Federal sources and can include in-kind contributions and other non-cash support. Please refer to section III.B. Cost Sharing or Matching Requirement of the FFO for information on match waiver request requirements.

FULL FUNDING ANNOUNCEMENT: For details on each priority category, please refer to the full Federal Funding Opportunity announcement found at http://www.grants.gov. Search for Funding Opportunity Number NOAA-NOS-IPO-2010-2001840. Please be aware that the PRE-application is NOT to be submitted through this web site but by email to coral.grants@noaa.gov.

FOR FURTHER QUESTIONS PLEASE WRITE TO: International.coral.grants@noaa.gov.

AUSTRALIA ANNOUNCES FUNDING PRIORITIES FOR PACIFIC CLIMATE CHANGE ADAPTATION: The Minister for Foreign Affairs, Stephen Smith, and the Minister for Climate Change and Water, Penny Wong, today announced funding priorities to assist Pacific Island countries to meet the immediate challenges of climate change. The Government has previously announced $150 million for the International Climate Change Adaptation Initiative. The Initiative aims to meet high priority climate adaptation needs in vulnerable countries in our region.

Of this $150 million Initiative, $75 million has previously been allocated and $50 million is being allocated today. Of this $50 million, $25 million will be allocated to help implement high priority, practical adaptation programs in Pacific island countries, including:
· working with the agricultural sector to address food security issues;

· protecting water supplies and essential infrastructure;

· improving coastal zone management to increase the resilience of coastal areas and community settlements to climate change; and

· supporting disaster preparedness and disaster risk reduction programs.
A further $12 million will be provided for the Pacific Adaptation Strategy Assistance Program to strengthen the capacity of Pacific Island countries to assess their vulnerabilities to climate change and develop adaptation strategies. This will help Pacific Island countries to build the skills and knowledge they need for long-term decision making to prepare for climate change. Australia will also contribute:

· $6 million to support Pacific regional organisations to undertake adaptation work on issues such as fisheries management and crop diversity;

· $4.3 million investment will be made upgrading sea level monitoring stations in Pacific countries; and 

· $2.7 million will be spent in partnership with non-government organisations working on adaptation in the region.

Australia is committed to decisive action on climate change both at home and globally, and recognises that building resilience to climate change is critically important for vulnerable countries in the Pacific. Of the $75 million previously allocated, amounts include:

· $14.8m of funding for the Pacific announced by the Prime Minister at last year’s Forum in Niue;

· $20m for the Pacific Climate Change Science Program; and

· $40m for the World Bank’s Pilot Programme for Climate Resilience.

For more information please visit www.ausaid.gov.au/keyaid/adaptation.cfm 

AVAILABLE NEWSLETTERS/REPORTS: The following newsletters, flyers and reports are also available as a PDF through PILN upon request and also at the PILN webpage found at www.sprep.org: 
1. Seacology Newsletter October, 2009

2. Plant Sciences Group Newsletter, October, 2009

3. CEPF Newsletter October, 2009

4. Seacology Newsletter October, 2009

5. APFISN Newsletter Vol. 22 May-June, 2009
INTERSTING NEWS/LINKS/WEBSITES:
New study on mechanism by which the fungal disease chytridiomycosis kills its victims: 
Jamie Voyles, Sam Young, Lee Berger, Craig Campbell, Wyatt F. Voyles, Anuwat Dinudom, David Cook, Rebecca Webb, Ross A. Alford, Lee F. Skerratt, Rick Speare. (2009) Pathogenesis of Chytridiomycosis, a Cause of Catastrophic Amphibian Declines.”  Science, Vol. 326 No. 5952, October 23, 2009.

Secrets of frog killer laid bare

http://news..bbc.co.uk/2/hi/science/nature/8319467.stm
Killer Disease Short-Circuits Frog Hearts

http://www.wired.com/wiredscience/2009/10/amphibian-disease/
Shyama Pagad

Manager, Information Services

Regional Office for the Pacific (New Zealand)

IUCN SSC Invasive Species Specialist Group

School of Biological Sciences

University of Auckland

733.304, Tamaki Campus

Private Bag 92019 Auckland, New Zealand

Tel +64 9 3737599 (X88624)

Fax +64 9 3737042

www.issg.org/ 

www.issg.org/database/welcome/ 

Chemical causes ant infighting: Science Alert Posted: 28 Oct 2009 01:00 AM PDT Researchers have discovered a way to turn normally friendly ants against each other, by interfering with their chemical recognition.[image: image1] http://www.sciencealert.com.au/news/20092910-20113.html 
[PAG-L] LFA woes in Hawaii: 
http://www.bigislandweekly.com/articles/2009/10/28/read/news/news03.txt 

[PAG-L] Christmas Island crabs on early march:
http://www.theaustralian.news.com.au/story/0,25197,26270180-30417,00.html
Evaluating the potential impact of 21st century climate change on species distributions and ecological processes requires climate scenarios with sufficient spatial resolution to represent the varying effects of climate change across heterogeneous physical, biological, and cultural landscapes. To meet the immediate demand for finer scale future climate projections, Conservation International in partnership with the University of Wisconsin-Madison and the National Center for Ecological Analysis and Synthesis (NCEAS) have developed 10-minute (~17km) and 2.5-minute (~5km) resolution, future climate datasets to provide researchers the capacity for high-resolution, global-scale, model ensemble assessments of climate change impact on biological and ecological systems. These downscaled; 21st century climate models are publicly available online at: http://futureclimates.conservation.org.
Latest issue of IUCN magazine focused on climate change issues. See - http://cmsdata.iucn.org/downloads/wc_issue2_2009_en.pdf 

At http://www.ecoseeds.com/mega.html are eight photo vegetation mega transects:

· Europe to Africa Vegetation Mega transects.
· Canada to MEXICO Vegetation Mega transects.
· Canada to Baja Vegetation Mega transects.
· China Vegetation Mega transects.
· Pakistan through India Vegetation Mega transects.
· North Africa to Arabia Vegetation Mega transects.
· Australia Vegetation Mega transects.
· United States West to East Vegetation Mega transects.

The interesting thing that pops up is not weeds in the pictures, but the general lack of native understory.  Or when the native unbderstory is present, the lack of diversity, like a severely truncated ecosystem understory. Perhaps the lack of robust native understories world-wide is a much bigger issue than the weeds themselves, because the weakened understories are then very vulnerable to future weed infestations? Maybe we have been solely focused on weeds, and not enough on fixing up the ruined ecosystem understories? And if we are going to spend any money or effort toward weed management, perhaps 51% of the efforts of weed management world wide, should be ecological restoration of the original native understories, to seal up those vulnerable areas?

Craig Dremann
Redwood City Seed Company

Links to all information currently in the IUCN Invasive Species Specialist Group's (ISSG's) Global Invasive Species Database (GISD) are now incorporated into HEAR species info pages. HEAR species information pages are available via: http://www.hear.org/species/ The direct link to ISSG's GISD is: http://www.issg.org/database/
Aloha,

Philip Thomas

pt@hear.org

Please let me have details of any work and/or actions you are planning and would like to include in next months posting due out NOVEMBER 30, 2009. Also your comments and suggestions on the Soundbites are always welcome. SOIFUA
Mark J. Bonin (Interim Coordinator)
Pacific Invasives Learning Network [PILN]

P.O. Box 240

Apia, Samoa

Phone: (+685) 21929 ext. 280 Direct Line: (+685) 66280

Mobile: (+685) 771-7934

SKYPE: mark.james.bonin
Email: markb@sprep.org or piln@sprep.org 
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